Virginia Glazebrook
4900 Hillside Rd.

Columbia, SC 29206

Dear Governor Haley,

I'am writing as a citizen of South Carolina and in regards to the growing need to cleave ourselves
from coal and natural gas energy sources. if coal and natural gas revenues continue in the way that they
are now, our energy crisis will be at our doorstep very soon. As our state has an abundance of sunshine,
and as it is a renewable energy, | propose we start looking towards ways we can harness that energy
more efficiently.

I'am asking that you propose a policy that gives people in homes and companies tax breaks for
using solar panels, from South Carolina approved sources. The sources should be approved by showing
they are reputable by having been in business for around 5 years, constantly looking for new ways to
improve their solar panel products. The need for them to be approved would deter conmen from trying
to exploit the system.

Thank you very much for your time,

Virginia Glazebrook



